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I am honored to serve as the new Mayor of Hunts Point. Our town has a 
unique character that we want to preserve. With the long-awaited completion 
of the SR 520 project this year, we will be free to turn our attention to 
projects that benefit our community. 
 
Our Hunts Point town government must be transparent and inclusive; as 
mayor I have a duty to listen and understand your priorities. If you have an 
issue, a concern or an idea, please call Town Hall at 425-455-1834. We will 
set up an appointment for a call or meeting at your convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 
Joe Sabey, Mayor 
 

 
Wetherill Nature preserve 

 
Wetherill Nature Preserve is a wonderful treasure our citizens get to enjoy. It is 
owned jointly by Hunts Point and Yarrow Point and is financed and maintained by 
the volunteer efforts of the residents. You can help sustain the preserve through a 
donation. Send your tax deductible donations to Wetherill Nature Preserve c/o 
Yarrow Point 4030 95th Yarrow Point WA 98004.   
 
Another important way you can donate to WNP is to give of your time and join the 
Friends of Wetherill. Its mission has been to maintain trails, attack non-native 
invasive plants, nurture existing native plants, maintain benches, and attend to the 
general welfare of the preserve. If you want to lend a “hand” please contact David 
Bergey at dmbergey@msn.com or 425-646-9037 to join in with this effort. 
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The Shoreline Master Plan Committee has worked hard to meet the state guidelines 
while ensuring that our residents can still enjoy the shoreline. The Committee is 
currently working with a representative of the State Department of Ecology to finalize 
the last few remaining issues. Once the Shoreline Master Plan has been finalized it will 
be adopted and copies of the new plan will be on the Town website and available at 
Town Hall. Many thanks to the Committee for their hard work. The Committee members 
are: Joe Sabey, Fred McConkey, Ted Frantz, Dan Temkin, Peter Powell and Rod 
Olson.  

 
 

 
SR520 related closures: This summer the work on the 84th Avenue lid will be 
finalized. As part of the final construction there will be closures of Points Drive and 84th 
Avenue. Watch your email for information regarding these closures. The Town is working 
with WSDOT to provide notice and minimize disruptions during that time.  
 

 
 

Our annual Clean up Day will be May 18 this year. Mark your calendars and plan to meet 
your neighbors, work hard, and have fun.  

                                                                             
 
 

Shoreline Master Plan (SMP) Update  


